

## KINGSDALE 11-19 FOUNDATION SCHOOL

Alleyn Park, Dulwich, London SE21 8SQ Tel:020 8670 7575 Fax:020 8766 7051



E-mail: info@kingsdale.southwark.sch.uk Web: www.kingsdalefoundationschool.org.uk Headteacher: Mr S. H. Morrison

## Co-educational Academy of Advanced, Artistic and Academic Studies

September 2018

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s)/Carer(s),

On behalf of the Department of Sport, Health & Recreation I would like to take this opportunity to once again wish you and your child a very warm welcome back to Kingsdale Foundation School after the summer break and a successful and enjoyable year ahead.

At Kingsdale Foundation School our aim is to encourage as many young people as possible to participate in some form of physical activity on a weekly basis, not only during their timetabled PE lessons but also as part of our extensive extra-curricular programme and through links with outside sporting agencies and clubs. The Sports Department currently offer, on a weekly basis, over 40 sports clubs to students throughout the school however, please be advised that our programme is seasonal and is therefore subject to change at the end of each term, details of which will be made available to parents/cares in due course.

Please find attached a copy of our extra-curricular programme for this term advertising which activities/clubs are being run, along with the times and locations of the sessions. You will also find against each activity the names of those members of staff leading the sessions for your information, (please refer to the attached sheet for further clarification). I wish to confirm that all of our after school clubs are free of charge and open to students of all abilities.

If your child would like to attend any of our extra-curricular clubs, please complete the attached slip authorising your child's attendance at their chosen session which should be returned to Ms V Turner by Friday 21st September 2018 or before your child attends their first sports activity session. Please be advised that permission slips are not required for attendance at lunchtime sessions. We are happy for students to attend as many clubs as they wish but stress the importance of students planning their time effectively to ensure this does not impact on their extended academic studies.

I would be grateful if you would be kind enough to remind your daughter/son that, should they wish to attend any of our clubs, they will be required to wear full school PE kit at all times with the exception of horse riding and swimming activities. Should your child require additional PE polo shirts (£6) or sweatshirts (£7) these can be purchased by fob from the school shop, which is open each lunchtime, or from the main school reception.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at pe@kingsdale.southwark.sch.uk or on the above number during school hours should you have any further queries relating to this terms extra-curricular provision or any matters relating to sport or physical education at KIngsdale Foundation School.

Yours faithfully,

Director of Sport, Health & Recreation pe@kingsdale.southwark.sch.uk



















